
 MERGEFIELD "First_Name"   MERGEFIELD "Last_Name" 
[image: image1.wmf]                                      CUMBRIA COUNTY COUNCIL
           BOLTONS  

                    Church of England Primary School
Headteacher: Mrs A Pitcher                                                                            Bolton Low Houses

Telephone: (016973) 42217
 Wigton, Cumbria 

Fax: (016973) 49452
                CA7 8PA

Email: admin@boltons.cumbria.sch.uk
Date: 4th September 2024.
Dear Parents,

I hope you all had a lovely Summer holiday and that the children had a restful and fun time; it already seems like a long time ago now. Just a quick letter to let you know what work your children will be doing this term.

Reading
This term the children will do written reading comprehension every week and will, when time allows, read to an adult in school; this year we do have a teaching assistant in class and we will prioritise children who are not reading regularly at home. It is still very important that you continue to hear your children read regularly, especially if your child still struggles with fluency or understanding vocabulary. I really appreciate it when you spend time talking to the children about what they have read and what they have enjoyed, as well as just listening to the mechanics; some children also like to have their reading books read to them too, something we occasionally do in school, as this helps maintain their interest. Topics covered in class reading comprehension this term will be myths and legends, biographies and autobiographies and news reports. 
Spelling

Spellings, which will cover the main spelling patterns and high frequency words for the year groups, will be sent home weekly to learn on Fridays and I would be grateful if you could oversee the learning of them; spelling practise is also given for 10 minutes every day on arrival at school in the morning. Please try to ensure your child arrives at school in plenty of time, so that they do not miss their spelling lessons.  As you are no doubt aware, the level of spelling for year 5 and 6 is sometimes tricky and I do know that they are difficult – the more they practise the better.
Homework

Homework will be set weekly every Friday and, unless specified, will need to be returned to school the following Thursday so I can mark it.  Homework may be completed using ICT if the task allows and will usually consist of maths and English activities which support the work done in school. Paper and pencils are available from school if needed.  
General
PE lessons will be on Wednesdays and Thursdays this year, so children will need to make sure that they have their full PE kits with them on these days. If children do not have kit, they will miss lessons. 
If you have any questions about any area of the curriculum, please come in and see me. 

Yours sincerely,

Sarah Jennison.
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